2015/2636

SHAHRIAR ROOZPEIKAR 10 HOLLYCROFT AVENUE. LONDON NW3 7QL

London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

27 November 2014

Dear Sir

I am being frustrated as my letters remain unanswered. My last letter was sent to you on 27 November 2014 and read as follows:

'A bay tree that was not rooted out during pouring foundation when extending the building in 1999/2000 has now grown significantly.

At the time of pouring concrete for foundation, the Camden building inspector advised that this tree may need to be rooted out at some point. The proximity of the tree to the foundation is about 1 meter only. Also, the stem of the tree is now such that is effecting our traffic from pathway to the garden somewhat.

We therefore require your permission to reduce the tree to maximum 2 to 3 meters from the ground at most, with all branches completely trimmed back drastically. We suggest this procedure to take place in summer or autumn 2015. We further suggest that we begin the process of rooting out the tree between 2016 and 2017.

We stress that prudent maintenance of all trees is a requirement of insurers that provide cover with subsidence clause therein. Failing to provide permission may result in your being liable for all damages thereof.'

Please reply ASAP

Yours faithfully,

S Roozpeikar